

THE MICKEYS

Robert Jr. Wendy

Dear Praying Friends,

Nov-Dec 22

CONGO

The worldwide pandemic caused by Covid 19 seriously interrupted our trips into Congo. The requirements to get into Congo were not things that were possible for us to meet. Although the borders have been open for a while, the border agents have been demanding bribes, which is something we could not do. In 25 years of ministry work in Africa, we have not knowingly paid a bribe, and we believe God has honored that policy. Last week I returned from a trip to Burundi, and the border of Congo is now open, and we can go into Congo without paying a bribe! We have been meeting with our Congolese pastors in Burundi, and we are excited that we can again continue our regular trips to Congo to preach, teach and train.

SWAHILI BIBLE TRANSLATION

The translation work continues to make progress. We are now getting close to the end of Matthew. We will have another translation conference in January, culminating with the dedication of the John/Romans on January 22nd. Several people are interested in translating the bible into their tribal languages, and we have been asked to have a part in training them and guiding them during the translation process.

NEW BIBLE COLLEGE

The planning for the new full-time bible college that will begin in January 2024 continues. Besides building the classrooms, there is much work to be done to be ready to start. In January, we will begin promoting the college in the churches that we are affiliated with. Continue to pray with us for the finances needed for the classrooms we are building, along with wisdom in our planning.

BUSY TIME AHEAD

It is not unusual for us to keep a busy schedule but the next three months seem like they will be the busiest we have had. We will be hosting five different groups of visitors and having a significant event/activity in our ministry every week. We ask for prayer for strength and God's blessings on our efforts.

His for Kenya

And the Regions Beyond,

Robert and Wendy

Sent from: Cleveland Baptist Church 4431 Tiedeman Road Cleveland, Ohio 44144 216-671-2822

Serving with: FBWWM P.O. Drawer 341356 Memphis, Tenn 38184-1356 901-873-2146 Field Address: P.O. Box 14832 Nakuru, Kenya 20100 RAWTOKENYA@gmail.com 254-741-769580 254-700-071948 Mickeystokenya.blogspot.com